
In Her Own Words: Testimony of Sarah Ray about the Incident on the SS Columbia

My name is Sarah Elizabeth Ray and I live at 234 Eliot Street, Detroit, and I have been
employed by the Detroit  Ordnance District since last May. I have lived in Detroit for ten years.
Previous to June 21, 1945, about forty girls, all classmates from Commerce High School,
planned to take a trip to Bob-Lo Island. This trip was sponsored by the Detroit Ordnance District
who conducted a class at said school.

On the morning of June 21, only thirteen girls showed up at the foot of Woodward Avenue in
Detroit to go on said trip. I was the only colored girl among them. [fol. 9] The other girls were
white. When we arrived at the dock, we each paid eighty-five cents to Phyllis Walton, one of the
girls in the group, to secure the boat tickets. She purchased the tickets and passed them around
to the other twelve girls. I did not bother to read what was on my ticket.

The twelve white girls and I got on the boat together. On the way to the boat we passed through
a gate. The ticket taker accepted my ticket. No one said anything to me while getting on the
boat. We checked our coats, went up on the top deck and sat down. We boarded the vessel
Columbia for the trip to Bob-Lo Island, which is owned and operated by the Bob-Lo Excursion
Company.

Shortly afterwards two men, one dressed in uniform and one in plain clothes, came toward
where we were sitting. We were not creating a disturbance at the time. They asked one of the
white girls in our group, Rita Esper, sitting next to me if she knew me. The men were Mr. Robert
E. Devereaux, assistant general manager of the Bob-Lo Excursion Company, and Mr. George
Fox, a steward employed by said company. Miss Reed, our teacher, asked these men what they
wanted, and they asked her if she knew me. They said I could not go along with the girls
because I was colored. When I told my teacher, they were discriminating against me, both Mr.
Devereaux and Mr. Fox got angry and told me I would have to get off the boat.

They stood over me and argued. My teacher got excited and I walked away because I was
embarrassed. Mr. Devereaux and Mr. Fox yelled at me and said I was going in the wrong
direction to leave the boat. I told them I was not leaving the boat and they ran and jumped in
front of me. One of them called to three white men in white uniforms, waiters in the restaurant,
[fol. 10] and told them “to throw this woman off,” and they all closed in on me and got excited.

I then told them I would leave the boat. Mr. Devereaux and Mr. Fox escorted me off the boat.
Both of them told me I couldn’t go on the boat because I was colored. While I was being led off
the boat they told me I didn’t have any right on the boat because it was a private concern and
they could keep me off if they wanted to.

They took me to the ticket office and offered to return my eighty-five cents back but I would not
accept it. After I took the names of Mr. Devereaux and Mr. Fox, I left the premises of the Bob-Lo
Excursion Company.



I intended to have the boat take me to Bob-Lo Island. I am a negress, was born in Tennessee
and have lived in Detroit for ten years.
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